COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS 

SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (1)
18th September 2006
MOTION 3
MOTION: Councillor Mark Daly
"That this Committee is alarmed at the increasing numbers of serious crime developing within our parks in the Tallaght central area and calls on the Council to meet with Gardai, Residents and Elected Reps to come up with a strategy to eliminate this problem. This would address all aspects legal social and environmental"
Report:
The Council is very concerned at the rising level of crime and anti-social activity which unfortunately has become a factor in recent years in some of the parks and open spaces in the Tallaght Central area. 
In this regard, staff of the Parks Department, Park Rangers and the Gardai work closely together to identify and to closely monitor trouble-spots so that, as far as possible, members of the public do not feel threatened when using parks and open spaces. 
The situation after normal park opening hours, however, is more difficult and it would appear that a considerable amount of serious crime and anti-social activity occurs when parks are officially closed and after the hours of darkness. 
It should be noted however, that the problem of serious crime is a wider societal issue the control of which relates primarily to policing issues and the effectiveness of the judicial system.
This matter is also a standing item on the agendae of Strategic Policy Committees for discussion re the identification of appropriate measures to deal with anti-social activity.

If the Motion is passed arrangements will be made to organise a Meeting as outlined.
 This multi faceted issue cannot therefore be solved by one agency acting alone and the proposal outlined in the motion is therefore very worthwhile. A meeting do devise a coherent and workable strategy to tackle crime and lawlessness in accordance with the terms of the motion will be arranged with the interested parties concerned in the coming weeks.

